
PERKASIE BOROUGH 
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
February 1, 2017
The monthly meeting of the Perkasie Borough Park and Recreation Board was held on Wednesday, February 1, 2017.  Present were:  Chris Uncango, Nelson Hollenbach, Barbara Hollenbach, Judy Decker, Lisa Walters, Mary Pappas and Melissa Kilderry.  Also present was alternate member Britany Schwendy and Borough Council liaison Aaron Clark.  Staff present was Carolyn Hanel, Director of Parks and Recreation.
1. Pledge of Allegiance:   Chairman Chris Uncango led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance
2. Introduction of New Member:  Britany Schwendy was introduced as an alternate member of the Park and Rec Board.
3. Public Forum:   There was no public present.
4. 2017 Reorganization:  Chris Uncango asked Carolyn Hanel to take over as temporary chair.   By unanimous motion made by Barbara Hollenbach, seconded by Lisa Walters the following were elected as officers for 2017:
· Chair – Nelson Hollenbach
· Vice-Chair  - Chris Uncango
· Secretary  - Carolyn Hanel
Chairman Hollenbach took over the meeting.

5. Old Business:  Staff provided updates on the 2017 Final Budget, the 2017 Fee Schedule (including revised daily fees for the Menlo Aquatics Center) and the 2016 Tree Lighting Event.
6. Reports:  Carolyn Hanel briefly reviewed the monthly reports. 
· Comparison to Budget – 12/31/2016
· Park and Recreation Department Annual Report 2016
· Park and Recreation Report – January 2017

7. New Business:  
· Sponsor Reception – recap:  Staff reported that over 20 local businesses attended this event organized to recognize those who have sponsored community events in the past as well as soliciting new sponsorships for upcoming events.
· Earth Day and Pop Up Park:  Staff advised that this will be a 2-day event featuring a Pop Up Park, educational and recreational activities for all ages, and a reception on the evening of April 22.  
· 2017 Farmers’ Market:  Linda Reid, Events Coordinator, reported that 12 vendors have already registered for 2017 and the majority of musical entertainment has been booked.
· Summer Concerts:  In her report, Linda Reid, noted that the performers have been finalized and contracts will be mailed this month.
8. Other Business and Discussion:  
· P.S. I Love You - this event is being organized by the Arts and Cultural Council of Bucks County in cooperation with the Bucks County Community College, Perkasie Historic Society, Sellersville Historic Society and Perkasie and Sellersville Boroughs.  The event will focus on cultural resources in each Borough.  Registrations, sponsorships and other administrative duties are being handled by the Arts and Cultural Council
9. Adjourn:  On motion by Barbara Hollenbach, seconded by Melissa Kilderry the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn Hanel, Secretary
             Next Meeting:   March 1, 2017 – 7:00 PM at Borough Hall    
“The mission of  the Perkasie Park & Recreation Board is to preserve and enhance the park system while planning and supporting events for the benefit and enjoyment of our community”.

